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TERM FOUR 

DECEMBER 

2-13 Years 2-6 Swim School 

3-4 White Card 

3 Playgroup in the Hall 

4  P&C Meeting @ 7pm 

5  Secondary Assembly - 

 Maths/PDHPE faculty 

6  Year 6 Final Assembly 

 @ 2.10pm in Hall 

11  Year 6 Graduation 

 Dinner 

11-13 2024 Surf Trip 

16  Primary Pool Party 

 K-1 Water activities @ 

 CCS 

17 Whole School 

 Presentation Assembly 

 9.30am 

18 FINAL DAY FOR 

 STUDENTS 

19 Staff Development Day 

20  Staff Development Day 

2025 

TERM ONE 

JANUARY 

31  Staff Development Day 

FEBRUARY 

3-5 Staff Development Days 

6 ALL STUDENTS 

 RETURN K-12 

Week 8 of the term has arrived and the school is busier than ever! 
With only 12 days to go, it’s incredible to think the year is almost 
over, yet so much is still on the calendar for the coming weeks. 
  
Last week, I had the pleasure of attending the ‘Narrungdera 
Yalbilinya’ (Narrandera Learning) Awards for Aboriginal students in 
Narrandera. It was fantastic to see our students being recognised for 
their efforts at school. A big congratulations to all the award 
recipients and thank you to the many families who attended. 
  
A huge shout-out goes to the committee behind ‘Music 4 Mates’, who 
generously donated $4,000 to the school to support our ongoing 
work with students through the ‘Resilience Project’. Music 4 Mates, 
established in 2013 by members of the Coolamon community, has 
been dedicated to raising awareness about mental health issues 
such as suicide, improving access to mental health services and 
promoting community well-being. As the committee winds down, I 
want to sincerely thank them for their significant contributions to the 
Coolamon community, an area close to all our hearts and one which 
still deeply affects society. 
  
In recent weeks, we’ve had several exciting excursions across the 
school. K-2 students enjoyed a fun-filled day at the Emu Farm, Stage 
3 students had an incredible experience in Canberra and the Primary 
Choir brought joy to the residents of the Coolamon Hospital by 
singing some favourite tunes along with Christmas carols. A heartfelt 
thank you to all the staff who made these wonderful experiences 
possible. 
  
A big congratulations to Isabella Baulch, who has been successfully 
selected for the Riverina Opens softball team—a remarkable 
achievement for a Year 8 student! Special recognition also goes to 
Makayla Baulch, a Year 6 student who trialled for the team and 
impressed everyone with her efforts. We’re excited to see what 
Makayla will achieve next year! 
  
This week, Swim School begins for our primary students. Remember 
to Slip, Slop, Slap, Seek and Slide to stay sun-safe! 
  
Finally, we’re thrilled to welcome our 2025 Year 7 students to CCS 
this Tuesday for another full day of orientation. It is a fantastic 
opportunity for students to familiarise themselves with the school, 
meet new friends and experience transitioning between classes and 
teachers. Make the most of your time to prepare for an exciting 2025, 
Year 6 students! 
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Congratulations to our award winners from the Secondary Wellbeing Assembly held in Week 7. Our 

students were recognised for their outstanding application in all our English and HSIE subjects. 

Bronze, Silver and  Gold and Platinum and Opal Award Winners 
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James, Lucy and Aaron inspecting the 

new chocolate bar making machine that 

will pump out 700 bars per hour. 

Senior Business Studies students recently had an excursion to 

the Junee Licorice and Chocolate Factory. They began their 

tour with a hands on activity, crafting their own chocolate 

freckles. Rhiannon, the sales and marketing manager, then 

led an engaging and interactive session, with students 

learning about chocolate manufacturing and about everything 

from the origins of organic cocoa beans and other organic 

ingredients to the intricate processes involved in production of 

the organic delights the factory is known for. Students were 

also given a tour of the new machinery which is soon to be 

used in production as well as the new facilities, including a 

rooftop cocktail bar and dining area which will hopefully be 

opening this Summer. 

The chocolate coating machine for the heavier nuts like macadamias. 

James and Lucy getting creative with their  

personalised freckles. 
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Primary Choir performed for residents at the Coolamon Hospital 

recently, singing some of our favourite tunes, as well as some Christmas 

Carols! 
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Last month our secondary school captains, Aaron, Allie and Olivia, had the opportunity to attend the 

GRIP Leadership Conference held in Albury, where they gathered with peers from across the region 

to develop their leadership skills. 

The GRIP Leadership Conference is renowned for its engaging and interactive approach, focusing on 

practical skills that empower student leaders to make a positive impact within their schools and com-

munities. During the conference, our captains participated in a series of workshops and activities de-

signed to challenge their thinking and broaden their perspectives on leadership. Topics included be-

ing a responsible student leader, tips for time management and strategies for fostering inclusivity 

within their school environments. 

As our secondary school captains begin their leadership journeys this year, we are excited to see 

how the skills gained from the GRIP Leadership Conference will shape their activities and leadership 

within our school. 

Stay tuned for some of the fun activities our captains will be rolling out in the next couple of weeks, as 

they work to implement the skills and strategies learned at the conference. 
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K-6 Christmas Concert in the Hall 
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BEFORE SCHOOL 

Parents and students are reminded NOT 

to arrive at school any earlier than 

8.40am as there is no playground 

supervision before this time. 

CAR PARK GATES 

Students are asked to avoid using the 

carpark gates to enter the school and to 

use the front gates of the school as this 

is a safety issue for students with cars 

entering and exiting the carpark. 

10 MINUTE PARKING ZONE AT 

FRONT GATES OF SCHOOL 

The 10 minute parking zone at 

the front of the school is for pick 

up and drop off only. 

Please do not park any longer 

than the allocated time of 10 

minutes in this zone. 

This is a Police enforceable zone. 
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The Resilience Project 

The Resilience Project is committed to teaching positive mental health strategies to prevent mental 
ill-health and build young people’s capacity to deal with adversity.  

Teachers and students will engage in weekly lessons and activities around the key principles of 
Gratitude, Empathy, Mindfulness (GEM) and Emotional Literacy to build resilience.  

Check out their website for more information: 

The Resilience Project 

And check out TRP@HOME; a place filled with inspiration and activities for the whole family,  to help 
improve your wellbeing and build resilience. 

TRP@HOME 

Mindfulness 
Working on mindfulness gives us opportunities to develop our ability to pay attention to the present 
moment and our thoughts. Practising mindfulness daily can help us stay focused on set tasks and reduce 
stress and anxiety. 
 
Whole Family Activity: 
Mindful Walk 

As a family, go on a walk outside in nature. This might be around your local walking track, at your 
local park or just around your streets. 

While walking, tune into your senses and observe what you can see, hear and feel. Or you might 
choose to focus on one of the senses. Eg: Hear: what are all the noises you can hear on your 
walk? 

On your way home or when you return home, share what each person saw, heard or felt. 
 
Family Habit Builder: 
Each night at dinner, ask everyone to take one mouthful of food more mindfully than the rest and think 
about the flavours they can taste and how it makes them feel. (They can also thank the chef!). 

Emotional Literacy 
Working on our emotional literacy gives us opportunities to develop our ability to understand and 
express different emotions. When we improve our emotional literacy, we can work towards recognising 
our own feelings and our ability to manage them. This allows us to cope with different life situations, 
such as managing conflict, making friends, coping in difficult situations and being resilient when dealing 
with change. 
 
Whole Family Activity: 
Feelings Charades 
• Gather together as a family, this might be around the dinner table, lounge room, around the fire 
outside. 
• Take turns to act out a feeling or emotion. Use your face and body language to act this out, For 
example: Make an angry face and stamp your feet or  
• Other family members need to guess the feeling/emotion. 
• After someone has guessed the feeling/emotion, have family members discuss a time they have felt 
this way before and why. If it was a negative emotion, how did they overcome it? 
 
Family Habit Builder: 
Around the dinner table, ask everyone to share a feeling they felt during that day. Discuss how they dealt 
with that feeling and then discuss and share strategies you could use when faced with particular 
feelings. 

https://theresilienceproject.com.au/
https://theresilienceproject.com.au/at-home/
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On the weekend, our school was notified that a staff member has been diagnosed 
with whooping cough. Whooping 
cough, also called pertussis, is a 
serious respiratory infection. It 
usually starts like a cold with a 
blocked or runny nose, sneezing, 
a mild fever and an occasional 
cough. Whooping cough is 
spread in the air as droplets, 
usually by coughing or sneezing. 
This means it spreads easily 
from one person to another and 
through families and schools. If 
your doctor thinks you have 
whooping cough, a swab from 
the back of the nose or throat 
can confirm the 
diagnosis. Antibiotics are used to 
treat whooping cough in the early 
stages of the infection and can 
help prevent the spread to 
others. Should your child present 
with any of these symptoms, 
please keep them at home, avoid contact with others and seek medical advice. 
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CCS Primary Choir will be 

performing at the Carols in the 

Park this Sunday. We hope that 

you can join us! 
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Storytime 2024 

Our next Storytime will be held this Friday, 13th December” @ 10.30am theme “Christmas”. This is our 
last Storytime for the year, there will be a small party after Storytime – please bring a plate to share. A 
special guest will be making an appearance as well. 

Christmas Food Appeal 

Our annual Christmas food appeal is on again – help make this Christmas Special. Any donation of non-
perishable food items would be appreciated. These items will be donated to charity and distributed to 
those in need. Donations will be accepted from Monday 25th November – Monday 23rd December here 
at the Library. 

Remembrance Tree 

The Library will again have a Christmas tree of Remembrance. This is an opportunity for community 
members to include lost loved ones in the festive season. Community members are invited to write a 
message to their loved one, to include them in the spirit of Christmas. The message will be hung on the 
Christmas Tree of Remembrance in their memory. After Christmas, it will be dismantled and a small ritual 
will be held to honour the memories contained in the messages 

Book club - 2025 

The Library is taking names to join a book club for 2025. The aim is to form a group of ten individuals, 
nominate a group leader and pay the membership fee. The library provides ten copies of the one title plus 
background notes and discussion questions. For further information, phone the Library – 69272492. 
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Coolamon Central School   

75 Methul Street  
Coolamon 2701 
Phone: (02) 6927 3209 
Fax: (02) 6927 3644 
 
Email:  
coolamon-
c.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 
Website:  

http://www.coolamon-

c.schools.nsw.gov.au   

To keep yourself up to date 

on all the great things 

happening in our school 

community, please like and 

share our Facebook page 

at ‘Coolamon Central 

School’ or  visit our website 

at www.coolamon-

c.school.nsw.edu.au 

Student and Parent Portal : 

coolamoncs.sentral.com.au 

Breaky Central and our School Newsletter 

Proudly Sponsored by.... 

Principal: 

Mr Kingsley Ireland 

 

Deputy Principal: 

Mr Matthew Bishop 

 

The Uniting 

Church 

      Turtle & Mel  

      Walker 

          Your local Milkman 

St Andrew’s 

 Anglican 

Church, 

Coolamon  

President: Holly Gray 

Vice President: Christopher Galvin & 

Katie Farrell 

Treasurer: Laura Munro 

Secretary: Bronwyn Maslin 

Email:  

coolamonpandc@gmail.com 

Meetings held Wednesdays in Week 

3 and 8 

Follow us on Facebook - Coolamon 

Central P&C 


